SOLIHULL AND SMALL HEATH ATHLETIC CLUB

Minutes of the 35th Annual General Meeting held at the Norman Green Sports Centre, Solihull, on Thursday 19th March 2015 commencing at 8pm.

The Chairman, Rob Davies, welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were seventeen members in attendance, their names are listed in the AGM Attendance Register.
1. APOLOGIES

Four members tendered their apologies for absence from the meeting. Their names are noted in the AGM Attendance Register.
2. MINUTES OF THE 34th AGM HELD ON THURSDAY 20th MARCH 2014  

The Minutes of the 34th Annual General Meeting held on 20th March 2014 were circulated and taken “as read”. 
The minutes were duly adopted as an accurate record of the proceedings and signed by the Chairman, Rob Davies.

3. CHAIRMAN'S ANNUAL REPORT

A copy of the written report prepared by the Chairman, Rob Davies, and read to the members present, is attached to these Minutes. 
It was proposed and carried unanimously that the Chairman’s Report be adopted as presented.
4. TREASURER'S REPORT AND STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS

The Honorary Treasurer, David Paulin presented a summary of the Club’s accounts for the year ending 31st January 2015 and copies were circulated to members present.
The financial affairs of the club remain well controlled.  In last year’s report David identified the need to use some of the surpluses built up over time and during the last year the committee approved a number of expenditures that resulted in a planned deficit at the end of the year.

We maintained the membership fees at their previous level and have not passed on the effect of the increase in affiliation fees to England Athletics for our athletes, a subsidy of about £1500.

Our summer fixtures included a number of distant venues and we provided from club funds free coaches for athletes to three events costing £1,620.

It was time to look at the club facilities and as part of the investment programme we refurbished the portacabin at a cost of £1,105 repainting it in club coluours, repaired the pole vault stands and purchased additional equipment for the track and sportshall.

The very successful presentation evening was again subsidised to the value of £363 a slight increase, this was due to supporting Mike Dolby’s retirement after many years as a coach.
The junior members of the club ran their second sports day and we supported this by paying for the track hire. Sportshall continued to make a contribution to the funds of the club but at a slightly reduced level from the previous year.

At the end of the year we had a total deficit of £4,927 but still have significant funds in the club.

Our closing cash balance is £14,552 , the club remains in a solid financial state. We would recommend the accounts, which have been externally reviewed, be adopted by the membership.

The Accounts have been reviewed by Andrew Johnston.

It was proposed by David Paulin and seconded by Rob Pinton that the Accounts be adopted.

Carried unanimously.
5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Rob Davies asked that if anyone could help with roles on the committee, please volunteer. We do need more people to help and jobs can be split up into maneagable tasks.
The following Officers and Team Managers were elected for 2015/2016, all of whom are entitled to attend committee meetings:

President

Malcolm Payne 

President Elect
vacant
Chairman

Robert Davies
Honorary Secretary
Susan Owen
Minutes Secretary                                      Susan Owen

Membership Secretary
Becky Freeman
Treasurer
                                           David Paulin
Diary & Training Officer                          Wendy Goldthorp

Club Kit                                                     vacant  

Social Secretary
vacant
Promotions Secretary
Robert Davies
Officials’ Secretary (Midland League)
Sarah Huntbach
Officials’ Secretary (UKYAL & H of E)  Sue O’Hanlon
Publicity                                                     vacant 
Website Manager                                       Oliver Paulin
Fixtures Secretary

Robert Pinton

Schools' Liaison Officers

Richard McIlwraith, Paul Deakin
Child Protection Officers  
Catherine Collier, Malcolm Payne
Team Managers:                                                           

Track & Field     Midland League                Robert Pinton

                           YDL (U13/U15)                Sharon Jacks
                                 YDL (U17/U20)                 Sue Taylor


   Heart of England                Lynne Moody, Paula Harding, Sue Taylor

   Sportshall
   Lynne Moody, Sharon Jacks, Phil McDonald                                                                    

Cross Country   Senior Men 
   Steve Howes
  

  Senior Women
   Becky Freeman

                                Young Athletes                    Robert Pinton
6. ELECTION OF ADDITIONAL COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Sue Clements (with responsibility for the Presentation Evening), Lyndsay Perry and Liz Woodward who were both co-opted during the year.
The Youth Committee members are non-elected and may change during the year. 

7. ELECTION OF DELEGATES TO COMMITTEES OF GOVERNING BODIES

This was deferred until the first meeting of the new committee.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

8.1 Peter Bacon suggested that we need to raise the Club profile and encourage more new members, particularly senior members. 
Rob Davies responded that we really need a publicity officer. The club uses social media and has a facebook page. We need a plan to promote the club. Wendy Goldthorp is planning a Club newsletter which will be emailed to members on a regular basis.  

Peter also asked about encouraging current non-athletes to join and Becky Freeman reported on the Tuesday beginners running group organised by Chris Sprigg. It was agreed that new athletes should be given some information about the club and the training groups, and that initial interest shown should be followed up.

Lyndsay Perry observed that we also need more coaches.

Mike Dolby commented on the need for social interaction, particularly for older athletes, and the lack of a Club House or base. Senior athletes could take responsibility for this themselves, Becky’s group had held a Christmas meal.

Keith Wilson reminded the meeting about the Boxing Day Run which used to be a big event for the club, but it’s not as easy to organise this sort of event anymore. 

8.2 Lyndsay Perry asked if we could have the High Jump bed out before Easter so that athletes can start training ready for the summer season. Rob Davies will look into this.

There were no further matters raised.
The Chairman thanked the members for their attendance and declared the meeting to be over at    8.55 pm.

Signed by Chairman ……………………………..

Date ……………………………………………..
Chairman’s Report 2015 (Rob Davies)
Welcome, I’m pleased to be presenting this my second annual report. 

It’s been a rewarding year for the Club in many ways and I’ll try and cover some of the key events.  We rely upon volunteers many of whom also have busy lives outside of athletics.  I’d like to thank everyone who has helped make the club a success during the year.  

We had strong representation at all the major events during the year including county championships, English schools, Cross country Championships, Road Relays, etc. 

For 2014 In terms of the T & F leagues we are currently entered into: Midland League, UK Youth Development League (both upper and lower age groups) & H of E League. 

YDL Upper Age Group (U17/20) Midlands West 1 we finished the season in overall second place. 

YDL UPPER AGE GROUP 2014 SEASON’S REPORT – Sue Taylor

The YDL upper age group were placed yet again in the South & West Division which meant travelling away to Gloucester, Swindon and Yeovil with the Club providing transportation to both Swindon and Yeovil. Unfortunately our 3rd meeting at Telford was cancelled due to lack of Officials on their part.   Availability of athletes in this age group is always a difficult issue due to exams.  However, around 36 athletes represented the Club over 3 meetings and excellent performances and AAA Grades were achieved, with the majority of Solihull athletes finishing in the top three of their events   A very pleasing 2014 season with great attitude and performances from our athletes.
Due to the league re-organisation for 2015 and at our request we will be in North/East 1B Division with more locally based teams.

YDL Lower Age Groups (U13/15) Midlands Premier 1 we finished 6th and have been demoted but with some fantastic individual performances along the way.

Season highlights – Sharon Jacks

U15’s
Anya Bates – 75H 
Regularly achieved AAA G1 standard and English Schools QS. She represented the Midlands at English Schools but unfortunately nearly fell in her heat and so did not progress to the final. However, she was part of the Midlands 4x100 relay which won a bronze medal.
Ashleigh Bailey – Shot, LJ and HJ
Regularly achieved AAA G1 standard for all these events. Achieved English Schools QS in the Shot and LJ and represented the Midlands in the Long Jump at English Schools, she was also part of the bronze medal winning 4x100 relay team.
Carianne Robertson – 800m and Javelin
Achieved AAA G1 standard for Javelin and English Schools QS standard for 800m. Represented Midlands in 800m at English Schools.
Tom O’Hanlon – 300m
Achieved G1 standard and set a new club record for this event (39secs)
U13s
Kaili Woodward – HJ
Achieve AAA G1 standard and finished top in the West Midlands and 25th Nationally (1,45m)
Max Vernon – 100m
Achieved AAA G1 standard and equalled the club record (12.9sec)
However again due to the league re-organisation and at our request for 2015 we are now in the North/East 2A Division with teams such as Royal Sutton Coldfield, Tamworth, Corby, Burton, Banbury & Bicester.
Both of our team managers for the YDL Sue & Sharon feel this will enable us to bring stronger teams to the competitions due to the reduced travelling when compared to last year.
Midland League Div 5 
Overall we finished in 2nd place and gaining promotion to Div 4.
Heart of England League Div 1
SSHAC finished 4th overall and won the combined female category.
Also our u11’s winning Silver in the boys 600m (Joseph Materson), and Bronze in the Girls Long Jump(Charlotte Chapendell).

West Midland Young Athletes Cross Country league – Rob Pinton

Our best team performances were from the U15 boys who won the Silver awards whilst the U17 girls took Bronze. Our best individual was James Vaughan who finished 5th in the U11 boys out of 182 athletes.

Senior Women Road Relays and XC – Becky Freeman.

In September and October the 4 stage relays took place again at Sutton Park and this time we managed to get one complete team and 1 incomplete team to each event. The team was made up of a number of long standing club members and also one new member racing for the first time. In the Midlands the team finished 41 out of 79 teams and at the National 4 stage event the team finished 55.

In the Midland Women's Cross Country League, there were 3 athletes who competed in all 4 events Sharon McGarry, Becky Freeman and Heather Fooks. Other athletes who competed over the season were Megan Blake (3 races), Susanna Crichton and Wendy Goldthorp (1 race). Over the 4 races, the senior ladies team finished 18 overall from 34 teams and in Division 2 were 7 from 23 teams. In the masters ladies event the team finished 8 from 19 teams.

The other championship races over the cross country season were the Warwickshire Cross Country Championships where the Masters team finished 5 on the day only 1 point behind the team in 4. Sharon McGarry was the highest positioned athlete in 11 place. In the Midland Cross Country Championships at Wollaton Park, Nottingham 

Becky Freeman was the only athlete competing and she finished 80th out of 266 runners.

Congratulations to Megan Blake who was selected to compete for Warwickshire County at the Intercounties event at Cofton Park, but was unable to race on the day due to injury

Senior Men XC & Road Relays – Steve Howes

This year the league has gone from strength to strength with over 250 runners competing in each race and over 350 competing in the joint event with the Birmingham and District XC League at Leamington.

In the Midland 6 stage road relays at Sutton Park in September 2014 we managed to get 12 runners out to complete 2 teams which is a significant achievement in itself.

In the Birmingham & District Invitation Cross Country League we managed to finish a team in all four races & we finished 7th from 15 teams. 

In the Warwickshire County Champs at Cofton Park in January the Under 20 men team of Dan Mladenovic, Dan Hollins & Piers Bolton won a bronze medal for 3rd team, we also had 3 competitors in the Senior mens race.

At the Midland Championships at Wollaton Park in January we had 2 Juniors & 3 Seniors & similarly at the National Championships at Parliament Hill in London we had 2 Juniors & 3 Seniors competing to finish off the season.

Sportshall Athletics
For 2014/15 the Birmingham Sportshall league had to find a new venue as Stockland Green was no longer available and luckily due to Lynne Moody’s contacts and perseverance the North Solihull Leisure Centre was chosen although competitions had to take place on a Saturday afternoon. Solihull won all but 2 of the competing age groups and Elliot Jones was  u15 all rounder boys champion adding to his earlier 300m Silver he won at the Warks T&F Champs. Many of our athletes went on to represent Birmingham in the regional competition where all of the teams made it through to the national finals to be held at the end of April.

Special Mentions: 

Oliver Paulin – XC
In the Birmingham and District Invitation Cross Country League, the outstanding performance for that series has to go to Oliver Paulin, he came 1st, 4th, 2nd & 2nd in the 4 races which ensured he was 1st Junior & also 2nd overall Senior with trophies to prove it. 

Danel Jansen Van Rensberg– 300mH
Achieved AAA G1 and English Schools QS and represented the Midlands at English Schools coming 5th in the final. In doing this she set a new club record twice (44.26 secs). She was also placed 1st in the Warwickshire County Championships; 3rd in the Masons Trophy and was also chosen to represent the Midlands at the UK School Games where she came 4th in the Hurdles and won Bronze as part of the Midlands 4 x 300m team.

Emily Belcher – 100m & 200m
Emily was 1st in the u17 women 200m at the Warks County Champs in a championship record time of 25.01 followed by a 1st in the inter Girls 100m & 200m at the Warks Schools champs. At the Masons trophy representing Warks she was 1st in the inter girls 100m and 3rd in the 200m and again representing Warks at English schools she was a finalist in the 100m. Completing the season with representing the Midlands in the UK school games at 100m and a bronze medalist in the Midlands 4 x 300 relay team.

Martin Williams – 100m/200m
Martin a 1st year U17 won the Warks champs at 100m, then was a 200m finalist at the Masons Trophy.

Bethany Catchpowle – 200m
Despite an Injury plagued winter Bethany was able to represent Midlands at the Masons Trophy finishing 6th in the Inter Girls.

Niall Carney – 400mH
Won all his YDL u17 400m hurdle races and was 1st in both the Warwickshire and Birmingham Championships and 2nd in the Masons Trophy. He also won all his senior 400m Hurdle races for the club in the Midland League. Although the subject of some dodgy timing at the school trials Niall was selected to represent the Midlands at English Schools coming 4th heat when there was no doubt that he did achieve English Schools QS!

Joshuah Hill – HJ

Josh won the English Schools Senior Boys High Jump after missing months of training due to injury. He also won the Welsh U20 indoor Championships with a pb of 2.13m.

Remy Barrett - 100m

Remy Barrett gained selection for the Warwickshire Senior team in the CAU Inter Counties Champs.

SSHAC Highlights:

· At the presentation evening in November our own Athlete Claire Tarplee presented the prizes, an Irish International Athlete Claire recalled her highs and lows of the past season and how her years of  training at The Norman Green track have stood her in good stead.

· Mike & Margaret Dolby retired after many years of service to SSHAC Mike as Coach and Committee member taking special interest in the maintenance of the track and Margaret as Deputy Chair, we said a fond emotional farewell to both at our presentation evening and thanks to Lynne’s efforts through social media with many of Mike’s former Athletes in attendance travelling from far and wide including Norway and the far east. Again I would like to record on behalf of the club our sincere thanks to both Mike & Margaret for their long service and invaluable contribution to Athletics in the Club, Solihull Borough and the wider Athletics community.
Thank You:

A very impressive year for all sectors of the Club, but as usual none of this would have been possible without the high  number of coaches and volunteers who give their time regularly to provide the athletes with the opportunities to fulfil their potential and thanks are due to every one of them.

